2018 Writing Her Story References

AAGBL South Bend Blue Sox

All American Girls Professional Baseball League Players Association,

http://www.aagpbl.org/index.cfm/teams/1943/south-bend-blue-sox/1

Childs, Travis, St. Joseph County Historian

Fosmoe, Margaret (7 August 2015). "Women pro baseball players gather, reminisce in South Bend," *South Bend Tribune*. https://www.southbendtribune.com/news/local/history/women-pro-baseball-players-gather-reminisce-in-south-bend/article_218cc831-cdf2-5105-8b42-d15bee181766.html.

South Bend History Museum, https://historymuseumsb.org/research-history/aagpbl/

Eleanor Stackhouse Atkinson

"Eleanor Stackhouse Atkinson." Find A Grave website,

https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/57310609/eleanor-atkinson

Leonard, John William, ed. (1914), Woman's Who's Who of America: A Biographical Dictionary of Contemporary Women of the United States and Canada, 1914-1915, New York: American Commonwealth Company, p. 59.

Vernie, Nellie, and Margaret Baldwin

Distinguished Citizens of Greenfield (June 2012),

https://www.greenfieldin.org/component/content/article/89-content/810-distinguished-citizens-of-greenfield-june-2012

Hancock County Historical Society

McNeil, Paul. Hancock County Public Library

Skvarenina, Joe, Hancock County Historian

Carrie May Buchanan

Al-Faris, Robeir (23 November 2013). "Enter Ye to Learn; Leave Ye to Serve." Wataninet. http://en.wataninet.com/features/enter-ve-to-learn-leave-ve-to-serve/943/

Ancestry.com (Photo Source). U.S. Passport Applications, 1795-1925 (database on-line). Lehi, UT, USA: Ancestry.com Operations, Inc., 2007. Original data: Selected Passports. National Archives, Washington, D.C.

"Carrie May Buchanan." Find A Grave Website. https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/86779798/carrie-m-buchanan

Shook, Steven (transcription). Indiana GenWeb Project. "Rev. James N. Buchanan. Porter County, Indiana. http://www.inportercounty.org/Data/Biographies/Buchanan198.html

Angeline Chapeteau

Allen County Community Album (ND). "FORT WAYNE HISTORY. MRS. ANGELINE (CHAPOTON) PELTIER GRISWOLD JUNE 13, 1792?-1876 AT THE AGE OF SIXTEEN..." http://contentdm.acpl.lib.in.us/digital/collection/coll6/id/842

Castaldi, Tom, Allen County Historian (February 2014). "Angeline Chapaton (Chapeteau)" History Center Notes & Queries. http://historycenterfw.blogspot.com/2016/06/angeline-chapoton-chapeteau.html

Indiana University Department of History (1922). *Indiana Magazine of History, Volume 18.* p. 215 Indiana Memory. "Angeline Chapeteau." https://digital.library.in.gov/Record/ACPL coll6-842

Ellen Church-Marshall

- "Ellen Church Marshall, Find A Grave Website. https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/7590815/ellen-marshall
- Howard County Business Tourism, "Ellen Church Marshall: The World's First Stewardess" Brochure. https://www.howard-county.com/uploads/PDF_File_6857168.pdf
- This Day in Aviation (15 May 2017). "Ellen Church Marshall" https://www.thisdayinaviation.com/tag/ellen-church-marshall/

Susanna Clark

Whitson, Rolland Lewis, Editor (1914). Centennial History of Grant County, Indiana, 1812-1912.

https://books.google.com/books?id=bEXWAAAAMAAJ&pg=PA606&lpg=PA606&dq=susannah +clark,+jonesboro&source=bl&ots=uBAMB44vJS&sig=32fnVXEWOR6wJJ52AbaneGcqKEw&hl =en&sa=X&ved=0ahUKEwi99tOp6IzaAhWrz4MKHbL3C7sQ6AEIUjAI#v=onepage&q=susann ah%20clark%2C%20jonesboro&f=false

William F. Munn, Grant County Historian (16 March 2015). "Susannah Clark: The First Army Nurse." Grant County History: A Journal of Grant County (Indiana) History. http://grantcountyhistory.blogspot.com/2015/03/susannah-clark-first-army-nurse 16.html

Mindwell Crampton Wilson

Indiana University (1915). "Proceedings of the Indiana Newspaper Conference." *Indiana University Bulletin, Volume 13, No. 13.* p. 4

"Mindwell Crampton Wilson." Find A Grave Website.

https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/63394141/mindwell-josephine-wilson

Mary Jane Croft

"Mary Jane Croft." Internet Movie Database (IMDB.com). http://www.imdb.com/name/nm0188483/

"Mary Jane Croft." Find A Grave Website. https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/6646944/mary-jane-croft

"Mary Jane Croft." Everything Lucy Website. http://everythinglucy.youns.com/mary-jane-croft.html

Marvel Crosson

End Notes

¹Sandi Sumner, Women Pilots of Alaska (Jefferson, N.C.: McFarland, 1942), 12,

https://books.google.com/books?id=AmsbqOP1TYUC&pg=PA11&dq=%22Marvel+Crsson%22 &hl=en&sa=X&ei=SHj4T_XnEMnO2gW89IHNBg&ved=0CD8Q6AEwAA#=onepage&q=%22 Marvel%20Crosson%22&f=false

- ²"Native Warsaw Aviatrix is Here After Transcontinental Hop Brother with Wilkins." WarsawDaily Times. October 9, 1928. Accessed February 4, 2018 http://vestervear.clunette.com/crosson1.html
- ³Mondor, Colleen. "The Short, Brilliant Career of Alaska's First Woman Pilot" last modified June 27, 2016. https://www.adn.com/culture/we-alaskans/2016/06/19/the-short-brilliant career of-alaskas-first-woman-pilot/

- ⁴Gene Nora Jessen, Jessen, Gene Nora. "1929 Air Race." International Women Pilots/ 99 NEWS Magazine (1999). Accessed February 3, 2018.
- ⁵Sandi Sumner, Women Pilots of Alaska (Jefferson, N.C.: McFarland, 1942), 12, https://books.google.com/books?id=AmsbqOP1TYUC&pg=PA11&dq=%22Marvel+Crsson%22 &hl=en&sa=X&ei=SHj4T_XnEMnO2gW89IHNBg&ved=0CD8Q6AEwAA#=onepage&q=%22 Marvel%20Crosson%22&f=false
- 6"Marvel Crosson" Alaska Women's Hall of Fame. Accessed February 4, 2018. http://alaskawomenshalloffame.org/alumnae/class-of-2009/

Other Sources

Jessen, Gene Nora. "1929 Air Race." International Women Pilots/ 99 NEWS Magazine (1999). Accessed February 3, 2018.

https://www.ninety-nines.org/the-1929-air-race.htm

"Marvel Crosson" Alaska Women's Hall of Fame. Accessed February 4, 2018.

http://alaskawomenshalloffame.org/alumnae/class-of-2009/

Marvel with plane. Accessed from:

https://images.findagrave.com/photos/2014/113/38582700 1398367619.jpg

- Mondor, Colleen. "The Short, Brilliant Career of Alaska's First Woman Pilot" last modified June 27, 2016. https://www.adn.com/culture/we-alaskans/2016/06/19/the-short-brilliant-career-of-alaskas-first-woman-pilot/
- "Native Warsaw Aviatrix is Here After Transcontinental Hop Brother with Wilkins." Warsaw Daily Times. October 9, 1928. Accessed February 4, 2018. http://yesteryear.clunette.com/crosson1.html
- "Marvel Crosson" last modified June 8, 2002. Hargrave: The Pioneers. Accessed February 2, 2018. http://www.ctie.monash.edu.au/hargrave/crosson.html
- "Marvel Crosson's Kid Brother Flies On." The Evening Standard. December 6, 1929. Accessed February 5, 2018.

https://news.google.com/newspapers?id=BcpPAAAAIBAJ&sjid=f1QDAAAAIBAJ&d=marvel%20crosson&pg=3434%2C2686474

Sumner, Sandi. Women Pilots of Alaska. Jefferson, N.C.: McFarland, 1942. Accessed February 5, 2018. https://books.google.com/books?id=AmsbqOP1TYUC&pg=PA11&dq=%22Marvel+Crosson%22 &hl=en&sa=X&ei=SHj4T_XnEMnO2gW89IHNBg&ved=0CD8Q6AEwAA#=onepage&q=%22 Marvel%20Crosson%22&f=false

Maurine Dallas Watkins

Grossman, Ron (13 March 2015). "Chicago murder – and all that jazz." *Chicago Tribune*.

http://www.chicagotribune.com/news/opinion/commentary/ct-flashback-chicago-murder-roxie-hart-fosse-vale-per-0315-im-20150312-story.html

Poletika, Nicole (15 September 2015). "Maurine Dallas Watkins: Sob Sisters, Petty Demons, and All That Jazz." Indiana Historical Bureau Blogging Hoosier History. https://blog.history.in.gov/?p=3510

Julia Dumont

Coggeshall, William. Poets and Poetry of the West. Columbus: Follett, Foster and Company, 1860

Julia Dumont Society Historical Marker Text, Indiana Historical Society, Brookville, Indiana, 1963.

Julia L. Dumont/Liberty Ship. Vevay Reveille. 12-9-1943.

History of Switzerland County. Chicago: Weakley, Harraman and Company Publishers. 1885.

Rabb, Kate Milner, ed. A Tour Through Indiana in 1840. The Diary of John Parsons of Petersburg, Virginia. New York: Robert M. McBride & Co., 1920. Footnote.

Skelcher, Lucille Detraz and Jane Lucille Skelcher. "Julia L. Dumont of Vevay." Indiana

Magazine of History, Volume 34, Issue 3, pp 298-306. 1938.

Switzerland County Historical Society Vertical Files includes only this address

www.landandlit.iweb.bsu.edu/literature for the information on this web printout.

Topeka, C. E. E. "Can you give me the name of the first woman who taught the first school in Indiana?" Julia L. Dumont files. Switzerland County Historical Society.

Grace Elizabeth Kenny Floering

"Grace Elizabeth Kenny Floering." Find A Grave Website.

https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/181575810/grace-elizabeth-floering

Fritz, Matt (12 August 2013). "Portraying La Porte's past." The La Porte County Herald-Argus.

http://www.heraldargus.com/news/local/portraying-la-porte-s-past/article e901f065-4582-59fa-81a8-976b806d84d7.html

Opha May Johnson

Hoeferlin, Collin (17 March 2016). "Opha Mae Johnson." Marine Parents Website

(www.marineparents.com), https://marineparents.com/marinecorps/opha-mae-johnson.asp

Dvorak, Petula (24 September 2017). "The first female Marine: Opha May Johnson couldn't vote, but rushed to serve." *Independent* newspaper. https://www.independent.co.uk/news/world/americas/opha-may-johnson-first-female-marine-us-marines-world-war-one-feminist-a7964831.html

Anissa Jones

"Anissa Jones Biography." The Famous People Website.

https://www.thefamouspeople.com/profiles/anissa-jones-35094.php

"Anissa Jones." Find a Grave Website. https://www.thefamouspeople.com/profiles/anissa-jones-35094.php

Ella Kehrer

"Ella Kehrer." Find A Grave Website. https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/68013340/ella-kehrer

Jackson, Stephen (16 May 2009). "In History: Kehrer TB hospital aided thousands."

http://www.heraldbulletin.com/community/in-history-kehrer-tb-hospital-aided-

thousands/article d7ae1f60-41fb-5457-8241-12539e3bbe1d.html

Eudora Kelly

Dunn, Rhonda (20 March 2018). "Looking Back: Eudora Kelley, a local woman who made history," *Brown County Democrat*.

http://www.bcdemocrat.com/2018/03/24/looking_back_eudora_kelley_a_local_woman_who_made_history/

Kiilhsoohkwa (Kilsoquah)

Indiana Historical Bureau. "Kiilhsoohkwa (Kilsoquah)" Historical Marker.

https://www.in.gov/history/markers/489.htm

Indiana Historical Bureau. "Kiilhsoohkwa (Kilsoquah)" Historical Marker Dedication. https://www.in.gov/history/3751.htm

National Museum of the American Indiana (27 September 2013). "Not the 'Last of the Miamis."

http://blog.nmai.si.edu/main/2013/09/not-the-last-of-the-miamis.html

Roanoke Public Library. "Kilsoquah." http://roanoke.lib.in.us/history/kilsoquah/

Gertrude Amelia Mahorney

Butler University. "An Historical Leader." https://www.butler.edu/mllc

Cavinder, Fred D. (1986). The Indiana Book of Records, Firsts, and Fascinating Facts. p. 52

Indiana Historical Society. "Gertrude Amelia Mahorney Assorted Images"

http://images.indianahistory.org/cdm/ref/collection/V0002/id/2545

Irvington Historical Society. "Gertrude Mahorney – A Quiet Hero."

http://www.irvingtonhistorical.org/a articles/a a quiet hero/a a quiet hero.html

Arsinoe Martin

Ambrose, Aimee (12 March 2018). "Civil War Nurse's 'girl power' inspires new historical society," *Goshen News* http://www.goshennews.com/news/local_news/civil-war-nurse-s-girl-power-inspires-new-historical-society/article_103b613e-1936-5aaf-9446-1dcfa1460f02.html

"Arsinoe E. Martin. Find a Grave Website: https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/71841417/arsinoe-e.martin.

"Arsinoe Martin – A nurse in the Civil War." Facebook Page: https://www.facebook.com/ArsinoeMartin/. Garber, Dale (May – June 2013). "Nurses: Goshen Women of the Civil War," Goshen Historical Society

Newsletter. http://www.goshenhistorical.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/06/2013-May-June.pdf

Mas-Saw

French-Canadian Heritage Society of Michigan. "Dress and Ornamentation." http://habitantheritage.org/native_americans/dress_and_ornamentation

Willard, Shirley, Fulton County Historian. "Chief Nas-wau-kee Family Honored." http://www.potawatomi-tda.org/chiefnwk.htm

Willard, Shirley, Fulton County Historian. "Rocky Barrett, Citizen Potawatomi Chairman, to be Honored at 2016 Trail of Courage." http://www.potawatomi-tda.org/coura16.htm

Kathryn McHale

Levine, Susan (1995). Degrees of Equality: The American Association of University Women and the Challenge of Twentieth-Century Feminism. https://books.google.com/books?isbn=1566393264

Meyerowitz, Joannie, ed. (1994). Not June Cleaver: Women and Gender in Postwar America, 1945-1960. p. 85 AAUW. "On McCarthy's Blacklist: Celebrating AAUW and Women's History."

https://www.aauw.org/2014/03/17/on-mccarthys-blacklist/

Mariah Mendenhall

Indiana Historical Society. "Mariah Mendenhall" Collection.

http://images.indianahistory.org/cdm/ref/collection/dc010/id/54

Madison, James (2014). Hoosiers: A New History of Indiana. p. 73.

https://books.google.com/books?isbn=0253013100

Mendenhall, Mariah. Mariah Mendenhall's Case Book of Midwifery Calls, 1862 – 1900. Jay County Public Library http://www.ingenweb.org/injay//Births/Mariah%20Mendenhalls%20Case%20Book%20of%20Midwifery%20Calls%201862-1900.pdf

Mavourneen Morris

"Death Claims Mrs. N. A. Morris." Lebanon Daily Reporter, April 21, 1910.

Election Record, Boone County, 1890s-1920s, Ralph W. Stark Heritage Center, Lebanon Public Library, Lebanon, IN.

Lebanon Pioneer, November 17, 1898, p. 7.

"Mrs. N. A. Morris." Pioneer, April 21, 1910.

"Too Large for Its Quarters." Lebanon Patriot, January 9, 1902, p. 6.

"Well Known Lady Dies This Morning." Patriot, April 21, 1910.

Wilma Rudolph

Biography.com. "Wilma Rudolph." https://www.biography.com/people/wilma-rudolph-9466552 Olympics.com. "Wilma Rudolph." https://www.olympic.org/wilma-rudolph

National Women's History Museum. "Wilma Rudolph, 1940-1994)." https://www.nwhm.org/education-resources/biographies/wilma-rudolph

Margie Stewart

Martin, Douglas (6 May 2012). "Margie Stewart, WWII Pinup Girl With Wholesome Air, Dies at 92." New York Times. https://www.nytimes.com/2012/05/07/us/margie-stewart-world-war-ii-pinup-girl-dies-at-92.html

Obituary (3 May 2012). "Margie Stewart." Daily Telegraph.

https://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/obituaries/9243800/Margie-Stewart.html

Bloomfield, Gary L.; Shain, Stacie L. (2004). *Duty, Honor, Applause: America's Entertainers in World War II*. Guilford, Connecticut: Lyons Press. p. 413.

Mary Thomas

"Mary Frame Thomas." Find A Grave Website: https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/52802776/mary-frame-thomas

Seigal, Peggy Brase (March 1990). "She Went to War: Indiana Women Nurses in the Civil War," *Indiana Magazine of History*, Vol. 86, Issue 1, pp. 1-27.

https://josotl.indiana.edu/index.php/imh/article/view/11028/15765

Sojourner Truth

Clark, Amelia E. "Truth, Sojourner," https://www.learningtogive.org/resources/truth-sojourner
Furlong, Patrick. "Sojourner Truth Visits Indiana in 1861." Hoosier Voices Now.

https://www.in.gov/bistory/4058.htm

Grace B. Urbahns

"Grace Urbahns Reynolds." Prabook.com. https://prabook.com/web/grace-b.urbahns.reynolds/1395179 Mitchell, Kelly (2015). "Indiana Hoosier Heroines: Grace Urbahns."

https://lintvwane.files.wordpress.com/2015/01/to hoosierheroineessaycontest packet 2015.pdf

"Grace Reynolds." The Indiana Album. http://indianaalbum.pastperfectonline.com/photo/D29597D7-3840-4755-B650-696690823941

Mary Waldron

Profile written by Susan Armeny.

Sources:

- Charles B. Waldron, MS. for Citizens Historical Association, Dec. 2, 1944
- Monroe County History Center
- Bloomington Daily Telephone, April 15, 1940
- Mary Allouiz Waldron, History of St. Charles Catholic Church, Bloomington, Indiana (1934).

Mae Walker

Bundles, A'Lelia (22 September 2011). "A Family Perspective: Celebrating Madam Walker's Legacy." http://www.aleliabundles.com/2011/09/22/a-family-perspective-celebrating-madam-walkers-legacy-2/

Bundles, A'Lelia (1 December 2011). "My Grandmother's Harlem Renaissance Wedding." http://www.aleliabundles.com/2011/12/01/my-grandmothers-harlem-renaissance-wedding/